
Public Safety Facility Meeting 

October 28, 2021 

 

Present: Chuck Clerici, Chief Moore, Chief Murano, Jeremy White, Melanie Lopez 

Guests Present: Bill Spirka, Jessica Lee Smith, Andrew Kirkman, Mark Blanchard 

Update of project 

Mark Blanchard gives status report: 

Although there have been several small hiccups with construction, the team has been able to 

keep on schedule, with only 16 potential change orders totaling $17,000.  

Breadloaf, NBF, and the Chiefs meet every Wednesday @ 10:00am to discuss progress and any 

issues/questions that arise.  

The south driveway will be moved by about 4 feet in a gentle curve because of how close 

propane tanks are to road and to provide enough space for the bollards.  

A large deduct in air vac system (apparatus bay filtration) anticipated.  

Discussion on making air vac system more energy efficient. 

Disconnects for generator planned on outside of facility are redundant. Discussion on making a 

kill switch, instead of a full disconnect. Generator itself also has an off button. This change could 

potentially save a couple thousand dollars.  

Hayden reorganized heating layout- added a heating zone & saved money.  

Intent to complete base course of paving before winter, and final course in spring. 

Breadloaf and NBF receive good reviews from the Chief’s regarding their attention to detail, and 

overall planning and engagement. Jessica Lee Smith comments on how she has seen workers out 

regardless of the weather, working hard to stay on schedule.  

 

Chiefs are working with 911 to get the road off of Beaver Street where the new Public Safety 

Facility will reside named“First Leutenant Mark Dooley Memorial Drive”.  

 

Event Planning 

Create ribbon cutting event/open house/ baseball game event to celebrate opening of facility. 

Tentative Date 6/25/2022 with a rain date of 7/9/22.  

Event Schedule: 10am – 2pm   

• 10 am ribbon cutting; 12pm baseball game (police vs fire); 1pm food; facility 

tours throughout 

Chief Murano to ask Selectboard for 1% funding. Basic budget for event has been created and 

totals $8500. 

 

 

 

 



Potential interested parties, followed by committee member in charged of contacting them:  

- Legion (Scott Moore) 

- Rescue (Scott Moore) 

- Rotary (Chuck) 

- Free Masons (Chief Murano) 

- Lions (Chief Murano)  

- Friends of the Valley (Chuck) 

- Hermitage Club (Mel) 

- Banks (Mel)  

- WW (Chief Murano) 

- Mount Snow/ Vail (Chuck) 

- Shaws/Dunkin Donuts/ Jacksonville General Store (Andrew/Matt) 

- RK Miles (Mel – publicity) 

- Chamber of Commerce (Mel) 

- OSEC (Mel) 

- Viking Motel (Chief Murano) 

- Contractors (Reed, Hayden & Invite for representative) – (Mark to get list) 

- Wilmington Works (Chuck) 

- Deerfield Valley News (Chuck) 

- Chimney Hill (Chuck) 

- MOOVER (Scott Tucker) 

Discussion on possibly including Food trucks; Consensus on keeping it local, to be further 

discussed next meeting. 

Would like to have some music – Wyld Nights Band suggested. 

Phish – MC for event – Chuck to discuss options with Phish 

Mel to obtain large oversized scissors & ribbon for ceremony.  

The committee will also need to ask selectboard to close Beaver Street a month or two ahead of 

event.   

Discussion on getting t-shirts made for event.  

Chuck to get on select board schedule for 1% funding 

Meeting adjourned @ 7:43 pm   

Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, Dec 9th, 2021 at 6p.m. at Firehouse. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Melanie Lopez 

Secretary 

 


